September 2, 2014

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 7:15pm, with the following members present: Commission Members Matt Hull, Victoria Gudeman, Gina Ellis and Ken Lord and Town Administrator Rick Bishop.

Minutes for August, 2014 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$147,830.38.

Mr. Hull discussed the spring house rehab project. He noted that the engineer in Boonsboro, Brian Hopkins, had designed the plan and was proposing to do much of the work himself. Mr. Hull made a motion to accept the spring house proposal. Ms. Ellis seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Bishop discussed the water meter replacement. He said that the meters will be purchased at a price of \$225.00 per meter.

Ms. Ellis asked about if anything had been done about lowering the electric cost at the booster pump station. Mr. Bishop said he had a meeting with Potomac Edison scheduled for the following week.

Mr. Hull noted the discussions with Boonsboro regarding cost sharing of the water system components.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30p.m.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator